Minutes of Chetton Annual Parish Meeting held on 1st May, 2018

Present Mrs.S.Bayliss (Chairman), Mr.J.Dunn, Mr.T.Maiklem, Mr..M Clarke,

Mrs.D.Pearce, Mr.J.White. Mr.E.Crawford Clarke

Apologies Mr.R.Fox (work commitment), Cllr.R.Tindall

Minutes The Minutes of the last Parish Meeting were taken as read, confirmed and

signed as a correct record.

Reports

<u>Chairman</u> In her Annual Report, Mrs.Bayliss gave a brief outline of the Council's work over the past twelve months, including highways issues and several planning applications.

The Chairman thanked Parish Councillors and the clerk for their support during the year.

<u>Village Hall</u> Mrs.Bayliss reported that the heating system was still proving to be a problem and it was hoped that a solution would be found in the near future. Chetton Active Friends had become very successful and had attracted new members. Once again Flicks in the Sticks had been very popular and was benefiting from people travelling from the wider area.

<u>Finance report</u> The RFO reported that provision of the lengthsman's grant had been reduced by Shropshire Council and further talks were to be held regarding its. It now appeared that the amount would be further reduced or possibly removed in the next financial year.

The Annual Audit had been called for 1st July and all accounts were available for inspection.

Other Parish Concerns There were no further matters to discuss and the meeting was closed.